Department of Transportation - District 2
Request for Letters of Interest for a Design-Build Contract for TH 2 and Bridges 60006 and 60007 on TH 59 on the TH 2 Erskine Project.

The Minnesota Department of Transportation – District 2 - is soliciting Letters of Interest (LOI) from companies interested in providing Design-Build services for the design and construction of the TH 2 Erskine Project.  The project is located in Erskine in Polk County.

The TH 2 Erskine project consists of removing and replacing the TH 2 concrete, along with its bituminous overlay.  This replacement work will include the TH 59 ramps and concrete adjacent to the overpass.  In addition, the project includes the rehabilitation of two bridges on TH 59 (one bridge - #60006 - is over TH 2 and the second - #60007 - is over a BNSF railroad just south of TH 2) and storm sewer work (consisting of a combination of rehabilitation and replacement in kind).  Lastly, the project includes the construction of two new truck stopping lanes adjacent to the CP rail crossing and the rehab and placement of additional concrete associated with the Erskine Weigh Station.  Further details regarding the TH 2 Erskine project can be found at the project website: 
http://www.dot.state.mn.us/designbuild/th2/index.html
The design for the bridge rehabilitation will be completed by MnDOT and included as part of the RFP.
One Design-Builder will be selected for the roadway portion of the project.  The selection process will have two steps.  A Request for Qualifications (RFQ) is anticipated to be issued in mid-October (2017).  Responses to the RFQ will be evaluated to establish a list of design-build firms that will be invited to submit proposals in response to the Request for Proposals (RFP), which MnDOT intends to issue in January (2018).  The technical proposals and letting are anticipated to occur in April 2018.  This project will most likely be let with a “Low Bid” award structure.
The Department is seeking Design-Builders that are committed to quality, have proven experience in design and construction, will bring innovative design-build approaches to ensure timely completion, and are willing to partner with the Department for the mutual success of the project.

Companies interested in receiving project notices and notifications, including a notice of RFQ release, should send an LOI in writing by October 7, 2017 to:


Jim Bittmann, P.E.


Project Manager


Minnesota Department of Transportation, District 2
3920 Highway 2 W
Bemidji, MN 56601
e-mail: jim.bittmann@state.mn.us
The LOI must state the name, phone number, and e-mail address of the person who the Department may contact at your company to provide further information about the project.

A project information workshop will be scheduled for the project at a date and time to be announced.
While submission of an LOI and attendance at the project information workshop are not prerequisites for participating in the procurement process, interested firms and parties are strongly encouraged to submit and attend.

The Department reserves the sole right, without incurring any liability, to change any aspect of the proposed procurement described above, including the right to not proceed with the procurement and/or the right to proceed in a different manner or on a different timeline than as described above.
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